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Vitamin E and Selenium:
Vitamin E and Selenium are closely interrelated which means if you have a deficiency of one, you can partially offset the deficiency by increasing the intake of the other one.  
Signs of Vitamin E Deficiency:
Deficiencies can cause nutritional muscular dystrophy or white muscle disease.  Kids could have muscle disease at birth and have difficulty standing, be unable to suckle or stiffen up after exercise.  Adults may show retained placenta or other problems with the uterus and even bad tasting milk.
Signs of Selenium Deficiency:
Signs are exactly the same as Vitamin E deficiency and can also negatively affect fertility and decrease milk production and quality.
Supplementation:
There is limited risk of supplementing Vitamin E but you can cause toxicity supplementing Selenium.  Vitamin E and Selenium can be supplemented in the feed or by injection.   In Canada, we no longer have an injectable product available with high levels of Vitamin E but we do have a good product called Dystosel which has a decent level of Vitamin E and also Selenium and actually has sheep on the label (but still not licensed for goats)!!
Another option for supplementing just Vitamin E would be to pick up some Vitamin E at the health food store available in either capsules or liquid.  


Recommended protocol for supplementation by injection:
Kids should be given an injection at birth and again at one month of age.  (Dose range is between 0.25-0.5ml.)
Bucks should be given an injection twice a year.
Does should be injected shortly before breeding and again 4-6 weeks before kidding.
Adults are dosed at 1ml/45kg.
Testing for deficiencies:
Blood samples can be taken to test for deficiencies.  If you are concerned that your herd may be deficient, call us and we can arrange a herd visit, take samples and make recommendations.  
Growing Forward Program:
Currently, there is funding available to pay for a herd visit which provides $500 towards mileage, and several hours on the farm to go over management questions, use of medications and so on.  The benefit to this is that to legally prescribe medications, we need to have a valid vet – client – patient relationship where we have seen your animals within the last year.  If you are interested in this program, give us a call at the Dauphin Vet Clinic or the Ste. Rose Vet Clinic to set up a visit.
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